公益社団法人日本小児科学会 分科会代表者殿

> 公益社団法人日本小児科学会 会長 高橋孝雄 国際渉外委員会 担当理事 廣瀬伸一、江原伯陽 委員長 齋藤昭彦

Asia Pacific Pediatric Association (APPA) Outstanding Asian Paediatrician Award 2018 公募のお知らせ

平素は大変お世話になっております。

Asia Pacific Pediatric Association (APPA)から Outstanding Asian Paediatrician Award (OAPA) 2018 の公募が届きました。これは自国のみならず他の国々で小児医療に貢献した小児科医に送られる賞で、日本小児科学会からも1名を推薦する予定です。

つきましては、貴学会より候補者を 1 名ご推薦くださいますようお願いいたします。下記の必要書類を 2018 年 4 月 13 日までに郵送とメールで日本小児科学会宛てにお送りください。APPA からの依頼文も添付しますのでご参照ください。期日後に日本小児科学会内で審査を行い、学会からの候補者 1 名を最終決定させていただきます。

なお、受賞者は 2018 年 8 月にインドネシアのバリ島で開催が予定されている 16th Asia Pacific Congress of Pediatrics (APCP)時に表彰されます。

ご不明な点がございましたら下記問合せ先へご連絡ください。ご協力のほど、よろしくお願いいたします。

【必要書類】※メールと郵送の両方でお送りください。

- 1. 貴分科会からの英文推薦文
- 2. 候補者の英文 CV
- 3. 候補者の写真
- **上記 1 と 2 は Word、3 は jpeg のデータでお送りください。

【推薦書類提出締め切り】2018 年 4 月 13 日

【問合せ先】

公益社団法人日本小児科学会事務局 東京都文京区後楽 1-1-5 水道橋外堀通ビル4階 国際渉外委員会担当:國府田、児玉

TEL: 03-3818-0091

MAIL: jps-international@jpeds.or.j

Asia Pacific Pediatric Association (APPA)からの依頼文

Dear Presidents & Secretaries of APPA member countries,

Re: Nomination for Outstanding Asian Paediatrician Award 2018

Greetings from the Asia Pacific Pediatric Association (APPA) Secretariat in Kuala Lumpur.

APPA would like to invite your organisation, to nominate a (one) candidate to receive the Outstanding Asian Paediatrician Award (OAPA) 2018, for the coming 16th Asia Pacific Congress of Pediatrics (APCP) to be held in Nusa Dua, Bali, Indonesia from August 25-29, 2018.

The candidate is expected to have contributed towards improved health of children not only for his/her country of origin but also for other countries in the region.

The candidate may not necessarily be from the nominating country of the respective Paediatric Association or Society.

Please kindly submit your nomination to the APPA Secretariat, latest by Friday, June 29, 2018.

Each country can only nominate one candidate.

An official letter of the nomination from the respective paediatric organisation, a photograph of the candidate, along with abbreviated curriculum vitae (CV) are required.

Please kindly e-mail all the requirements to the APPA e-mail using Microsoft word, Adobe or Jpg (for photo).

Thank you very much.

Kind regards,

Fairos Nazri, Executive Secretary, APPA

On behalf of the APPA Executive Committee